It was the first meeting of April, and there was quite a crowd. Instead of April showers, Happy dollars rained down during the meeting. Contributing Happy Bucks were, Al Holmes, Ray Scorboria, and Adrianne Zain. V.P. Mike Marxer fined Bob Itin in absentia. Dr. Goerke was fined by Al Holmes, who after ten years, finally pronounced the good Doctor's name correctly. The evening's speakers, Dave Norwood and Sean Adams, were from the City of Dearborn. The spoke and showed a power point show on what the city does in recycling. When they got around to talking about producing methane, I knew they had come to the right meeting. Ray Scorboria asked about extra trash, saying that when asked his neighbors if he could put some of his extra trash in their cans, he said his neighbors all said "NO". Now what kind of neighbors does Ray have?

Remember that on May 7th is our guest night, so invite people who you think might want to join us in doing good deeds, and helping people. Also remember to sign up for the June 4th baseball game. Frank Purrington needs your \$60.00 before May 1, if you are planning on attending the game.

Speaking for myself and looking for Mayflowers, John Alden